

NEVADA FIREARMS COALITION

5575 Simmons Street, Suite 1-176
North Las Vegas, Nevada 89031
702-373-5935
www.nvfac.org
www.facebook.com/nvfac
don@nvfac.org

March 23, 2015

RE: SB 240: Reporting of court mental health records to Central Repository for Nevada Records of Criminal History.

SUPPORT

Dear Chairman Brower & Senate Judiciary Committee,

The Nevada Firearms Coalition has reviewed SB 240 and has the following comments:

Page 18. lines 33-37, 36. regarding the an amendment to NRS 3202.362 The word "purchase" and "transfer" is used, however, NRS 202.253 which is the definitions section for NRS 202.253 to NRS 202.369 inclusive does not define transfer nor purchase. To clarify this issue, we propose an amendment to NRS 202.253 to include the definition of <u>Purchase</u> as "the transfer of ownership in accordance with NRS 372.050." and <u>Transfer</u> as "the transfer of ownership in accordance with NRS 372.050" If not defined, the terms "purchase" and "transfer" are left up to discretional determination and may provide issues with enforcement of this legislation. For instance if someone allows someone to shoot their firearm at t shooting range, does that constitute a "transfer." It appears that the transfer refers to "transfer of ownership" and "purchase" and "sell" are both common terms referring to transfer of ownership. For clarification, we think it is important that these terms are defined in the definition section of this NRS section.

Nevada Firearms Coalition supports this legislation and strongly urges this amendment.

The Nevada Firearms Coalition is dedicated to the safe use of firearms for self-defense, competition, recreation and hunting. We are the statewide Nevada grassroots organization representing the firearms owners of Nevada. Our membership includes individuals, gun clubs, community organizations, and retail firearm corporations and ranges. We are the State Association for the National Rifle Association, and a member of the National Shooting Sports Foundation, USA Shooting and the Civilian Marksman Program.

Sincerely,

Don Turner, President